
Minutes of the Gifford Community Council meeting held
on 12th October 2020 via Zoom
Participating
Adam White (Interim Chair)
Wendy Ferguson
Mark Hardy

David Griffiths
Andrew Hamilton

In Attendance
Councillor Shamin Akhtar
Councillor Tom Trotter 
Ishbel Benzie
Apologies
Councillor John McMillan
Councillor Craig Hoy
Eric Thomson

PC Colin Boyd
1
Minutes of Previous Meeting

This meeting approved the minutes of the meeting of the 14th September (Approved by Wendy  & Dave).
2
Matters Arising
2.1
Adam has approached Nick McCormack to find out when Lothian Broadband will be coming on line. One of the local engineers will speak to Adam. 

ACTION: AW
2.2
Adam has met with PC Colin Boyd with regard to parking issues at the junction of Tweeddale Avenue and Station Road. PC Boyd was very helpful and a meeting has now been arranged with the Council’s Roads Department to take things forward. Other parking issues, such as the ‘temporary measure’ in the Main Street and other parking in the Main Street will be discussed at the same meeting.

ACTION: AW
2.3
Wendy met with the Council’s Amenity Services Department, who advised on the area around the War Memorial. The advice was to leave planting until the spring. Mark has drawn up an appropriate sign asking that people do not sit on the War Memorial and these are now posted in both cafés in the village 
2.5
Andrew had met with CI Mitchell and discussed Community Speed Watch. There are none of these initiatives in Scotland and it was felt that they can create disharmony in the village. The police have agreed to increase their visibility through speed checks.

2.6
Adam has agreed to have informal discussions with traders in the village about purchasing a replacement phone box to be used as a gallery

ACTION: AW
3
External Reports
3.1
Police: 
3.1.1
On 19/8/20 there was an incident outside the Tweeddale Arms, this resulted in a male being arrested. 
3.1.2
There have been reports of anti social behaviour in and around Yester Primary School. As a result, a number of visits have been made and regular patrols will be carried out by both police and community wardens. 
3.1.3
There have been a number of reports of vehicles speeding in the village. The cardboard “cops” have been deployed and will be used in junction with real time speed checks in the coming weeks. 
3.1.4
On 25/8/20 there was a report of two cars on fire in the Wynd, this was investigated by the fire service and found to be an electrical fault in one of the vehicles.
3.1.5
 0n 2/9/20 a vehicle was vandalised in the village, enquires ongoing.

3.2
East Lothian Council:

3.2.1.1
Councillor Akhtar reported that she had arranged for the planning application for garden Cottage to be taken off the list due to the number of concerns that have been identified. The application will now be heard at the full Planning Committee.

3.2.1.2
Community wardens have been asked to carry out regular patrols with regard to antisocial behaviour in the village.

3.2.1.3
The Head Teacher at Yester primary School is to be seconded to Duns Primary School until Easter 2021. Debbie Mercer from Cockenzie Primary School is replacing Heather Williams on a temporary basis.

3.2.1.4
Councillor Akhtar reported that the Council has a deficit of £7 million due to significant Covid costs

3.2.1.5
There are still going to be a number of low key Remembrance Services to be conducted across the county.

3.2.2
Councillor Trotter stressed the importance of reporting speeding concerns. He said that Councillors were always willing to provide assistance if things were reported.
3.3
Community Woodland
3.3.1
The Friends of the Community Woodland scheme continues to go well and has so far attracted 65 people of which 52 have signed up for regular donations.
3.3.2
The AGM of the Woodland is to be held on Zoom on Monday 2nd November at 7.30pm 
4
External Reports
4.1
Roads, Lighting, Drains and Signs:

4.1.1
A section of the Hopes Road has had new tar laid. The pothole on the road past Yester Farm has been filled. 

4.1.2
No street lighting problems have been reported.

4.1.3
Gullies emptied on Station Road within 24 hours of the request being made.

4.1.4
Many footpaths through the village have obstructions caused by green bins, overhanging branches and cables from electric car charging. Councillor Trotter asked Dave to let him have an email of his concerns and he would follow them up. Also Councillor Akhtar offered to do a socially distanced walk around with Dave to understand the various issues herself. Action: DG
4.2
Planning

4.2.1
We have the opportunity to attend the Planning Committee when the Garden Cottage application is to be discussed. Eric is being asked to attend. 


Acton: ET

5
Finance: 
5.1
Our finances are still in good shape and we have a reasonable balance to support our resilience initiatives. 
5.2
There are sufficient funds to cover all planned projects including the traffic calming. 

6
Resilience Update
6.1
We continue to provide the ‘Soup and a Smile’ service to those who are needing support or feel isolated. It continues to be welcomed. The service also delivers fish and chips each month and this is continues to be provided by the Tweeddale.

7
AOB
7.1
The Village Website is being developed by Liz Stewart and we hope she will agree to be seconded onto the Community Council to update us on progress. 

7.2
Mark has agreed to take on the role of interim vice chair
7.3
A sewage spill in the river had been reported to SEPA

7.4
The minister has asked for support in providing stewarding for the Remembrance Service in the village on the 8th November. The service would be low key as highlighted by Councillor Akhtar and would be shown through the church website.

7.5
Wendy would look at information that may be available to assist a decision being made for fields near the church to be used as additional graveyard space

ACTION: WF
7.6
Adam and Wendy, with the assistance of the Horticultural society, are going to organise a ’12 days of Christmas’ in the windows of the businesses in the village and a trail similar to the scarecrow trail over the Christmas period but this time involving Christmas decorations in people’s gardens.

7.7
Mark reported on Traffic Calming and that he had asked the question if the Local Authority would be taking the lead on this.


Date of next meeting - 7:30pm on 9th November 2020 via Zoom.
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